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15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

July 10, 2020 

 

 

 

Wilma Houska & Mireille Moorman 

1552 Arlington Avenue East 

St Paul MN 55106-1503 

 

VIA US MAIL 

 

Re:  Appeal for Property at 1552 Arlington Avenue East 

 

Dear Ms. Houska & Ms. Moorman: 

 

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on July 7, 2020, Marcia Moermond 

recommended that the City Council grant an extension until August 3, 2020 to clean out the 

garage (confirmation to be made by inspector on August 4) and grant to October 1, 2020 for the 

repair or removal of the garage.  Enclosed is a brochure with contact information related to 

housing assistance Ms. Houska may need.  Also, please reach out to Lauren Lightner, House 

Calls Program, at 651-266-1285 or her cell on the brochure to see if Ms. Houska is qualified for 

free dumpster(s), if you have not done so. 

 

Should you wish to appeal further, the City Council Public Hearing is on July 22, 2020 at 3:30 

p.m. in Room 300 City Hall; however, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, we will not be holding 

public hearings in person nor taking live testimony.  If you are contesting, you may send in 

written testimony to be added to the record via legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or Contact-

Council@ci.stpaul.mn.us or by voicemail at 651-266-6805. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Mai Vang 

Hearing Coordinator 

 

Encl 

 

c: Paula Seeley (w/o encl) 
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